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Chair Rhoads and Members of the Committee: 

The Department of the Attorney General (Department) strongly supports this bill 

and offers the following comments. 

This bill amends section 134-9.6, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), to amend the 

annual reporting requirements for the Department and the chief of police of each county 

concerning licenses to carry firearms. 

The bill removes the deadline of April 1 for the Department to publish its annual 

report, which will allow the Department time to complete the required aggregation of the 

data it receives from the county police departments.  The report is still due annually. 

The bill extends the date that the county police departments provide the data to 

the Department from February 1 to March 31 of each year for the prior calendar year, 

allowing the county police departments additional time to provide the data to the 

Department. 

The amendments in the bill will give the county police departments more time to 

provide reportable data and will give the Department sufficient time to complete the 

annual report with its existing resources. 

We respectfully ask your Committee to pass this bill.  Thank you for the 

opportunity to provide testimony. 
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Comments:  

Dear Honorable Legislative Representative, 

I am submitting this testimony in opposition of HB995.  This information is already gathered by 

the various counties.  They should be able to submit the reporting directly to the state without 

having to create a committee or legislation to do the same. 

Sincerely, 

David Fukuzawa 
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Comments:  

I oppose this bill, not needed, counties can directly report to the state. We should not even need 

permits. The criminals do not. We need to focus on individual offenders and not on the tool. 

Thank you. 

 

i.borland
Late
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